PUBLIC NOTICE
SPRING CLEAN-UP
FREE ACCESS TO RECYCLING CENTER

The City of Bellville is again providing a designated Spring Clean-Up Service from
Monday, March 11, 2024 through Saturday, March 16, 2024. This service is provided
for the benefit of the City’s residents and promotion of the beautification of our City.
Citizens will have free access to the Recycling Center in lieu of a curbside pick-up.
This service is for INSIDE CITY LIMIT RESIDENTIAL GARBAGE CUSTOMERS ONLY.
NO COMMERCIAL GARBAGE WILL BE ALLOWED!

The following requirements must be followed when items are brought to the Recycling Center.

1. Items of different types MUST be separated, i.e. aluminum cans, glass, metal,
plastic, cardboard, wood, etc. ANY REFUSE NOT SEPARATED WILL NOT BE
ACCEPTED!!!!!!

e Shredded paper and office paper should be separated from
newspapers/magazines

e Glass to be separated by color — clear separated from dark & green

e Plastic should be separated as follows:

o #1 Clear (water bottles, soda bottles)
o #2 HDPE High Density Polyurethane (detergent bottles)
o #2 Clear (milk jugs)

2. Appliances that use freon will not be accepted unless the freon has been removed
by an authorized dealer and proof is presented.

3. If any resident has MORE than a THREE (3) CUBIC YARD TRUCK LOAD of
debris, THERE WILL BE A $25.00 CHARGE.

4. No hazardous waste of any kind will be accepted - i.e. paint cans, insecticides,
tires, etc.

ANY ITEMS NOT MEETING THESE REQUIREMENTS WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED!

Citizens may bring items meeting the above requirements to the Bellville Recycling
Center at 600 West Nichols Street during the above period at no charge upon
presentation of a City utility bill stub. Recycling Center hours are M-F 7:00 a.m. — 4:00
p.m. and Saturday from 8:00 a.m. — 12:00 p.m. Any questions, please contact City Hall
at 865-3136.



